
SCHOOL  NEWS
September, 2023



On August 29, Robina Baker Elementary School had their annual Back to School 
BBQ. Parents and students had a chance to have a hot dog and meet their new 
teachers before the first day of school.



On August 30, Warburg School had their annual Welcome Back Pancake 
Breakfast. Parents and students were invited to join staff early on the first day 
of school to catch up on the summer and enjoy a few pancakes. 



École Leduc Estates School students participated in cross-grade team building 
exercises in the first week of September to build relationships and establish 
community! Scavenger hunt, team cheers, class mascots, freezies and an 
assembly kick started a fabulous 2023-2024 school year.



The École J. E. Lapointe School held a Grade 9 retreat and team builder on 
September 6. A beautiful day for Dragon Boat races and beach volleyball.



New Sarepta Elementary School Principal, Rob Froland, happily greeted students 
and parents alike during their Meet the Teacher and Community Engagement 
evening in early September. Board Chair Eckert and Division Principal Cable 
noted that the event was well attended and everyone had a great time.



On September 6, Ohpaho Secondary School principal-elect Dan Lake toured the 
school in SW Leduc, along with Associate Superintendent Chelsey Volkman and 
Division Principal Raymond Cable. 



New Sarepta Community High School Senior Boys Volleyball Team got a First 
Place finish at the Lamont Tournament September 9 - congratulations!



East Elementary School’s Meet the Family night was a great night for the entire East 
community to welcome each other back for another great school year... the Legion BBQ'd 
hot dogs, the Parent Council sold 50/50 tickets and, after staff introductions, the famed 
scavenger hunt was on! 



On September 13, Josh Classen from CTV Edmonton taught our Riverview Middle School 
Grade 5's all about the weather! 



New Sarepta Community High School students put their study of food chains and webs to 
the test by holding a special potluck. And yes, everything was delicious!



Congratulations to all Willow Park School cross-country runners at the Coloniale Classic on 
September 19! They ran hard and everyone did really well. Next up, the Peace Hills race!



Congratulations to the senior girls volleyball team at John Maland High School for winning 
gold at their tournament on September 19. Well done!



BGSD’s next cohort of International students from Columbia arrived at YEG just after 
midnight and here we see two of these students being met by their host families from 
Covenant Christian School! We are so excited to welcome for the next month! A huge 
welcome to Gerardo, Isabella, Luciana, Maria and Juan!



Go Wildcats!! The John Maland High School golf team are zone champs and will play in the 
provincials on September 25. Best of luck!! 



Thank you!


